
Term 4 / Week 5 
Thursday 14th November 

Miranda Public School 

KOOKABURRA GAZETTE 

CALENDAR 

20th November - SU Swimming 

22nd November -  White Ribbon 

Walk 

27th November - K-6  Scripture 

Christmas Service / Final Ethics 

class 

28th November - Stage 3 BYOD 

Parent Information Session 

5th December - Year 6   Excursion 

6th December- PSSA  Concludes 

 

 

 

Principal’s Message  

Weeks 5 and 6 

 

 

It’s hard to believe that we are already at the         

midpoint of Term 4. The students have been busy  

completing Term 4 assessments and staff are busy in 

preparation for reports. 

Our Miranda Public School students have been busy 

as always participating in a wide range of Educational 

and Community events. 

 
State Finals Spelling Bee. 

On Friday the 8th of November, I was fortunate to have 

the opportunity to attend the State Finals of The NSW 

Spelling Bee. Our Year 3 student, Preet, proudly represented the Sydney   

Region in the finals at the ABC studios in Ultimo. 

Preet made it through to the final 3rd round of the knock out. 

The competition was at such a high level and we are so very proud of your 

efforts. Well Done Preet. 

 



Remembrance Day Services 

On Monday 11th November, our Leadership Team and a number of Stage 

3 students attended Remembrance Day activities at Westfield Miranda 

and at the Central Road memorial, Seymour Shaw Park. As always        

Miranda Public School is proud to have our student representatives      

support such important community events. 

Student Wellbeing Programs 

As well as focusing on the Leader in Me Program 

and encouraging students to use the 7 habits at 

school, we also use the restorative Justice Practice 

program when helping students resolve issues or 

playground incidents. 

Restorative practice is a set of principles and practice that 

encourages children to take responsibility for their            

behaviour by thinking through the causes and                  

consequences. Its all about developing, maintaining and 

repairing relationships, building a community based around 

empathy and self –learning, where children take               

responsibility for their behaviour. 

 

White Ribbon Day 

Miranda Public school is proud to support White Ribbon Day-which focuses on standing up, 

speaking out to prevent violence against women. 

The school has already produced 2 films exploring this issue, which are available on YouTube 

on the following links.  

Just say something: https://youtu.be/9W5ogO7X29Q  

New beginnings: https://youtu.be/NgmTpBuJriA 

Students from Miranda Public School will join with students from surround-

ing local school on Friday 22nd November, to join the White Ribbon Walk 

from Woolooware High School to Cronulla. 

https://youtu.be/9W5ogO7X29Q
https://youtu.be/NgmTpBuJriA


Social networking and gaming applications 

Social networking and gaming applications enable people to interact with 

one another online. Many students have personal phones and may have 

networking applications downloaded on their phones. 

A reminder to parents that many of these applications require the user to be 

over the age of 13. If you are not sure of the age limits on some applications 

or which applications your child may be using it is worth checking  phones 

and the registration information and details. 

In early Term 2 this year, the Sutherland shire police youth liaison officer  

gave a talk to all students 3-6  about online safety and cyber bullying. 

 

If you require more information regarding social networking applications, 

the Department of Education has a great deal of information available    

under staying safe online and also with regards to online bullying- or      

cyberbullying. 

For further information , I have included a parent and carers online bullying 

fact sheet as an attachment in this newsletter . 

Sutherland Shire Chess Tournament 

On Monday 11th November 2019, Miranda Public School hosted  the annual Sutherland  District Chess 

Tournament. 

A big Thank you to Mr Woolley, who  Coordinated the event and to  Mr Gastineau– Hills and his              

volunteers from the NSW Junior Chess League. 

34 teams  from Sutherland shire schools participated on the day. Miranda placed 14th overall. Well done 

to all participants. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 P and C Thank You     

The staff and students from Miranda Public School, would like to take 

the opportunity to thank our very generous $3000 P and C donation 

for the new desks, Books, Playground toys and mats and year 6 fare-

well.  We thank you for the wonderful work you do to raise money for 

our school.   



Bushfire safety Procedures 

As you may have been aware this week, the Department of Education implemented new 

safety strategies for schools in areas of high risk regarding bushfires.  

Many schools around the Sutherland Shire were closed on Tuesday the 11th November. 

On behalf of Miranda Public school, we hope that any of our Miranda community who may 

have family and friends in fire affected areas or working as volunteers in the RFS and SES   or-

ganisations. We hope that the weather conditions over the next few days will elevate the cur-

rent conditions and that family and friends are well. 

 

Good luck Misss Higgins 

Finally, we would like to wish Miss Higgins all the best as she leaves us this week to begin her 

Maternity Leave. We wish her all well and can’t wait to see photos when her baby boy arrives 

in January.           

 

Kind Regards                                                                

Narelle Chaplin      

Relieving Principal                         

 

 

PRINCIPALS 
AWARDS   

     

Daria - 4/5W 

Emily - 4/5W 

Noah - 4/5W 



6 

 

 

  

Kindergarten Orientation Day 3 

 

 

 

     Miranda Public School - Term 4 Week 8-10: Year 6 Events Overview 

 
s 

 Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

December  

 

 

 

 

8 

 

 

2 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4 5 

 

Year 6 Circus 

Excursion  

Wear Sports shirt 

with tights or 

tracksuit pants   

6 

 

December  

 

 

 

 

 

9 

 

 

9 

 

10 

 

3-6 Presentation 

Day 12:30pm  

11 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

Dinner 5:30pm 

Miranda RSL 

12 

 

Christmas Disco 

Year 6 

fundraiser K-6 

during school 

hours – 

Christmas mufti  

13 

 

Year 6 Fete Day  

students wear 

mufti 

December  

 

 

 

 

 

10 

 

 

16 

 

K-6 Picnic Day at 

Kurnell  

17 

 

 

 

 

 

18 

 

Last Day of term 

for all students! 
 

Year 6 

Graduation 

Assembly 

school gates 

open from 

1:30pm for a 

1:45pm start  

19 

 

Happy Holidays 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 

 

Happy Holidays 
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An invitation from Miranda Public School   

 

 To our wonderful helpers,  

Thank you for supporting our students throughout 

the school year. To show our appreciation for your 

time and effort we would like you to attend our - 

 

 

 

Tuesday 10th December 

from 11am in our School Library 

(after the K-2 Presentation Day Assembly) 

 

Best wishes for a restful holiday and a New Year filled 

with happiness from the students and staff of MPS. 

 








